





Tel Aviv. 21 October 2018

Professor Radif R. Zamaletdinov Director of Leo Tolstoy Institute of Philology and Intercultural Communication Kazan Federal University

Dear Professor Zamaletdinov,

I would like to thank you and the teaching staff of the Department of Educational Technologies and IT in Philology for your hospitality during Deborah Azaryad Shechter's recent visit to Kazan Federal University. Deborah acknowledges the professionalism, the commitment and the collegiality of Kazan Federal University lecturers who hosted her.

We are grateful to Professor Leila Salekhova, the Head of the Department of Educational Technologies and IT in Philology, who sets an example to her staff and the students with her personality, her high academic standards and outstanding devotion to her work. Thanks to her warm hospitality and friendship, Deborah's stay was particularly memorable.

Professors Albina Abdrafikova and Tatiana Pimenova attended the masterclasses with their M.A. students and made valuable contributions with their questions and comments. They also made Deborah's trip culturally rich with evenings at the theater and concerts.

Your students are wonderful. They attended the lectures in great numbers and followed them with great interest. Their comments at the end of the fourth lecture proved that this was a very successful seminar.

The Division of Foreign Languages at Tel Aviv University is happy and honored to have had this opportunity for the second time.

We look forward to further strengthening the ties and professional collaboration between our institutions.

Division of Foreign Languages

Dr. Rosalie Sitman

Head

Division of Foreign Languages

Tel Aviv University